## **Denton Community Primary School**

Acacia Road Denton Newhaven East Sussex BN9 0QJ

Tel: (01273) 513377 Fax: (01273) 512259

e-mail: office@denton.e-sussex.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr Guy Walsh

22<sup>nd</sup> May 2020



## Re-opening for children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6

Dear Parents & Carers,

In addition to yesterday's letter: 'What to expect when we re-open in June' I am writing with some details specific to your child and arrangements for their scheduled return to school on Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> June.

Timings for the school day will be as follows:

Group name	Drop-off time	Pick-up time
Sea Lion Blues	08.30	11.45
Sea Lion Greens	08.40	14.30
Puffin Blues	08.50	14.40
Puffin Greens	09.00	14.50
Lobster Blues	09.10	15.00
Lobster Greens	09.20	15.10
Whale Blues	08.50	15.20
Whale Greens	08.50	15.20

Your child will be in.....

- The number of children in your child's class/group will be no more than 15.
- We cannot be flexible on groupings at this stage.
- Staff in your child's group will be familiar; we will try our very best to keep this consistent.
- On arrival, there will be an adult from your child's group waiting in the Key Stage One playground. It is very important that children are in school as quickly as possible and parents leave the school site as quickly as possible; therefore, please ensure you arrive promptly and adhere to social distancing rules at all times.
- Year 6 children will use the driveway entrance and walk straight down to the huts. A
  member of staff will be on the driveway gates.
- Siblings can arrive and leave together, and at the earliest drop-off and pick-up time.
- There will **not** be an opportunity to have a discussion with teachers at these times. If you
  need to make an appointment with your child's teacher, please contact the school
  office, and by phone wherever possible,
- The children will need to bring a named water bottle to school each day.













- The children should wear normal school uniform.
- The children should bring a pair of trainers for PE/outdoor activities. We ask that PE kits are not brought to school at this stage.
- The children will be provided with all other equipment they will need (pens, pencils, rulers etc). Government guidance recommends that the children should not bring their own equipment into school, including pencil cases.
- Please ensure the children are dressed appropriately dependent on the weather and do not bring unnecessary items into school; use of cloakrooms will be kept to an absolute minimum. The children can still bring hats and sun-cream when necessary.
- All children can order a packed lunch at school each day. To begin with, there will not be a hot meal option. For those in receipt of free school meals, and children in Reception and Year 1 this will, as normal, be provided free of charge. All other pupils should use Parent Pay, as normal, to pay for lunches. Children can bring their own packed lunch to school if you prefer.

All arrangements will be regularly reviewed.

Once again, if you have any further questions, please contact me via the school office.

Finally, I would like to say how much we are looking forward to welcoming you all back to Denton. It has not been the same without you!

Take care and see you in June.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Guy Walsh Headteacher











